SEVEN SISTERS COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR CYMUNED BLAENDULAIS

Minutes of a Meeting held on 3rd September 2018
Present:
Chairman:

Mr L Jenkins
Councillors:

Mr J Davies, Mr A Evans, 
Cllr. S K Hunt, Mr G James,
Mr B L Parfitt, Mr M Rivers, 

Mrs G Smith, Mr C Thomas


Clerk:


Mrs L E Oliver



Police Force:

Sgt John McCumesky, PC Isabelle Van de Wouw
Apologies for Absence

There were apologies from Mr Francis, Mrs Herdman and Mrs Thompson
The Vice Chairman welcomed the officers to the meeting.

Sgt McCumesky introduced himself and PCSO Van de Wouw, he said he covers Neath and Glynneath area.  He has 3 years left to serve and would hopefully be staying in this area.  He has 5 PCSOs covering the area.  He handed out an Anti-Social Behaviour Statistical Report for July 2018 which gives an area comparison.  He said Seven Sisters crime statistics were reasonably good although there were some ongoing problems, mainly with neighbours.  He said, unlike Neath and other areas, there were no drugs coming into the village from Birmingham and other big cities.  He explained that the police were currently involved in a Mini School Project.  This is where PCSOs go into all the schools and choose mini police officers.  The idea is to identify areas where they can help to divert a child away from a life of crime.  There is also a scheme in place ‘Cooking with a Copper’.  Emily has been at Resolven school leading this initiative.   Since this had been instigated there had been no anti- social behaviour from any child involved, although there had been previously.  He appreciated off road bikes were a consistent problem, but the police have linked up with Natural Resources Wales who have off road patrols and thinks some progress has been made.
He asked that, wherever possible, people should be persuaded to use the 101 call service.   He acknowledged that the service was poorly answered but said it is the only way to get a crime properly recorded.  He said the police were trying to improve the service.

The Vice Chairman said we have heard it all before, promises work for a few weeks and then the officers are moved away from our area.  Mr Davies said he did not believe we have been told this way before.

It was suggested that, to get more people to attend the PACT meetings, they be held at the community centre before or after group meetings.  Sgt McCumesky said this had been tried at Glynneath.  He said they would try it and PCSO Van de Wouw would follow the suggestion up with the Caretaker.
The Chairman said when the surgery held flu clinics, there are a lot of people there and it may be worth the officers attending.  He said he would send the dates to PCSO Van de Wouw when he had them.
Cllr Hunt said although he has never been a fan of PACT meetings he did attend them.  He felt that often the wrong people attended.  He said the councillors are the eyes and ears of the community and he felt the meetings that used to be held at the police station with police and councillors only present, was more successful.  The Chairman explained how these meetings worked in the past with Andy Jenkins.  He said councillors would give the police information in confidence. Sgt McCumesky said he liked the idea and would see if it could be done again.
Mrs Smith asked what the target time for 101 calls to be answered is and Sgt McCumesky said 5 minutes, with an 80% success rate.  Cllr Hunt said he has waited 20 minutes when phoning 101 and asked what happens when people phone 999 instead.  Sgt McCumesky said this would block the system and, if people persist, they would be prosecuted for misuse of 999.  
Mr Rivers said the ‘My Bobby’ website had not been updated for some time.  Sgt McCumesky said he updated it when he arrived, but it appears to have slipped back.  He said he would try updating it again.  PCSO Van de Wouw said she would check as well.
The Vice Chairman said the dark nights were approaching and youngsters congregate around the takeaway etc.  He asked if a police car could drive through the village perhaps 2 evenings a week.  Sgt McCumesky said Seven Sisters has dedicated PCSOs who have a target to be out in the village 80% of their working time.  He said he could not promise every night, but it will happen. The Chairman said the ‘alcohol free zones’ are still active, so maybe those should be checked.

Mr Davies asked what is the number one objective of the police in the Dulais Valley?  Sgt McCumesky replied, anti-social behaviour from the figures.  The Chairman said we are told your problems in Resolven and Glynneath are worse than here, but the figures don’t seem too high.
The Vice Chairman said parking on the pavement is a big problem and illegal.  Mr James said it was always worse on Fridays/.  Sgt McCumesky said he took the view that if a double child buggy or wheelchair could not get past on the pavement, that was the ultimate sin.  He said cars are a lot bigger now and that causes problems.  He said there is an unwritten rule to show some levity.  The Vice Chairman said, it is illegal to park on a pavement, do we have to wait until someone gets killed?  Mr Davies said he thought at the last meeting it was agreed to get traffic wardens out.  Sgt McCumesky said they can only enforce where parking is on double yellow lines.  Cllr Hunt said Emily and PCSO Van de Wouw did mail drops in the Dulais Valley and put notes on cars improperly parked.  Sgt McCumesky asked that he be advised of persistent offending areas.  Cllr Hunt said Mary Street was the worst, but double yellow lines and traffic calming devices were to be installed, so then we can call out the traffic wardens.
The Chairman gave thanks for their attendance on behalf of the council and said it would be good if the station meetings could start again.
Signed  L C Jenkins, Chairman  

  Date  1st October 2018
